

## BOARD OF ARCHITECTS OF TASMANIA

PHONE (03) 6234 8188 FAX (03) 6231 2284

## Newsletter - May 2022

## **Amendments to Architects Act and draft Regulations**

The draft Regulations are now available for comment, refer below.

The <u>Architects Amendment Act 2020</u> received Royal Assent on 17 November 2020 however is not yet operational as the Regulations and associated documentation have yet to be finalised.

The main changes contained in the amendment Bill included the introduction of Continuing Professional Development (CPD) and Professional Indemnity Insurance (PII) and allowing the Board to create Classes for registration with different practicing requirements.

## The initial Classes will be:

Practising Architect - required to be covered by Professional Indemnity Insurance, and

- comply with the Board's CPD requirements

• Non-practising Architect - no PII requirements

- comply with the Board's CPD requirements (retired architects can apply for an exemption)

AMR Practising Architect

- AMR legislation complying interstate architect

• Architectural Firm -required to have at least one Practicing architect nominated as a

responsible architect

The Department of Justice has now developed the new Architects Regulations 2022 (the Regulations) to replace the existing Architects Regulations 2018. The Department are now seeking community input into the proposed regulations.

The Regulations make a number of changes, including changes necessary to facilitate amendments made by the *Architects Amendment Act 2020*, which have not yet commenced.

Key changes within the Regulations include:

- providing the Board of Architects (the Board) with the ability to set approved architectural qualifications for eligibility to be registered;
- for the Board to issue or approve of a Code of Practice for architects; and
- for the Board to suspend registration of an architect for insufficient insurance.

A copy of the consultation draft Architects Regulations 2022 is attached and comments can be make via the <u>Department of Justice website.</u> by 10 June 2022

The Board has developed a new Code of Practice and is now seeking input from stakeholders and the public. A copy is attached. Comments can be made by email to <a href="mailto:registrar@architectsboardtas.org">registrar@architectsboardtas.org</a>, au by 10 June 2022.